BOROUGH OF LEMOYNE

"The little town that has it all!"

Streets Committee

Minutes of the Meeting Held on January 11, 2017 at 5:00PM

1. Call to Order

A meeting of the Streets Committee of the Lemoyne Borough Council was held on Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at the Lemoyne Borough Hall, 510 Herman Avenue, Lemoyne, PA. The meeting was called to order by committee chairperson Bob Huggler at 5:00PM.

Roll Call

Committee member present was Dennis McGee. Staff members present was Jim Fair, Maintenance Department Supervisor and Michael Knouse, Borough Engineer.

3. Public Comments

There were none.

4. Review of the minutes of the previous meeting

Mr. McGee made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 2016 meeting as written. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

5. Unfinished Business

A. Traffic Signals on Lowther Street

Mike Knouse briefly reviewed information provided by PennDOT. Mike will reach out to PennDOT to find out what else they looked at and to set up a meeting to discuss.

B. Phase I Market Street Crosswalk repairs

Mike Knouse will rebid starting February 3, 2017

C. 2016 Strategic Plan items for years 1-2

Discussed Rapid Flashing Beacon for 3rd St. and Herman Ave.

Discussed 12th St. and Market St. ADA's and Lights. Jim Fair to get proposal

from Percs. Mike Knouse to get price for permit. June/July time frame.

BOROUGH OF LEMOYNE

"The little town that has it all!"

D. Finalize 2017 street projects

Mike Knouse reviewed

E. Pond in front of 510 Walton St.

Jim Fair said this will be a spring fix

- 6. New Business
 - A. P-cards

Excess use of P-cards discussed

B. Invoices from Percs

Multiple invoices discussed, especially multiples on same day

C. Portable crosswalk signs

Jim Fair is still working on with PennDOT

- 7. Announcements
- 8. The next meeting will be held on February 15, 2017 at 5:00PM.
- 9. Adjournment

Seeing no further business, Mr. Huggler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:50 PM.